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The Salvation Army – Aurora Corps & Community Center 
550 Redwood Drive 
 

Qualifying Statement 
 
The new ground up facility will be constructed in two phases. Phase I serves primarily two 
functions. The Southern half of the facility will operate as a church sanctuary, while the Northern 
half of the facility functions as a community center.  
 
The chapel itself seats approximately 125 within the main area serving the congregation on a 
regular basis. There is a side overflow room that seats approximately 50 that can be opened 
when needed on special occasions but primarily will be used for smaller group meetings. A 
generous lobby space is provided between the chapel and the community building serving as a 
front door to both functions, and providing ample room for mingling before and after services.  
 
The North half of the facility will operate the community center component of the space. A 
classroom is provided in the southwest portion of the building serving for computer literacy and 
English as a Second lesson courses. The kitchen will support events for both the congregation 
and the general public within the dining/multi-function space. The southeast corner of the space 
will support the offices that will run the facility and the various community programs. 
 
Phase II of the project will include two major components. The first and most notable is a 
gymnasium that will serve several functions. On the north end will be storage space. The south 
side will be used for indoor recreational activities with programming for infants through seniors. 
It will also serve as an emergency disaster shelter, and for use for banquets and community 
functions.  
 
The second addition on the north side of the existing building will be the disaster service garage. 
This will house the mobile canteen (kitchen) that is ready to respond to local police, fire, and 
emergency needs. This is consistent with all the Salvation Army Disaster Service Resources for 
the greater Chicago communities. We would also provide a back up generator for continued 
food/shelter service should the power go out. There will be a foyer between the Phase I building 
and Phase II building. This will provide additional restrooms for the programming needs, and 
limit access to secure areas within the building to best protect those we serve. 
 
Access to the programming green space will be through the building.  This will provide secure 
program space consistent with our safe from harm child and vulnerable seniors protection 
operating guidelines. 

 












